



**DURRINGTON TOWN COUNCIL**

**Minutes of the Meeting of the Town Council held on**

**Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> January 2022 at 7.00 p.m.**

**In the Robinson Room at the Village Hall, Durrington**

<b>Present</b>	<b>Cllr G Wright Cllr S Paines Cllr M Wardell Cllr P Paul Cllr S Rennie Cllr W Clarke Cllr P Galan-Bamfield Cllr I Silk</b>  <b>Jo Tudor</b>  <b>4 Members of the public were in attendance for all or part of the meeting.</b>	<b>Chairman</b>       <b>Clerk</b>
<b>Item</b>	<b>Minute</b>	<b>Action</b>
<b>114/21</b>	Apologies received from Cllr S Burr Cllr D Healing,	Apologies accepted

<p><b>115/21</b></p>	<p>There were no declaration of interests.</p>	
<p><b>116/21</b></p>	<p><b>MINUTES</b> - The Town Council <b>RESOLVED</b> to approve the minutes of the Meeting of the Town Council held on the 11<sup>th</sup> of January 2022.</p>	
<p><b>117/21</b></p>	<p><b>PUBLIC QUESTIONS OR COMMENTS –</b></p> <p><b>Alan Foss – applied to the council to be co-opted. The council considered his application and approved his co -option.</b></p> <p>Three members of the public wished to discuss the proposal to make Marina Crescent one way. The council thanked the members of the public for attending the meeting and their suggestions which would be considered at the next Wiltshire Council Community Area Transport Group Meeting to be held on the 2<sup>nd</sup> February 2022</p>	
<p><b>118/21</b></p>	<p><b>PROPOSALS –</b></p> <p>The Council <b>RESOLVED</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li><b>a.</b> To approve the Standing Orders</li> <li><b>b.</b> To approve the Complaints Policy</li> <li><b>c.</b> To approve Cllr Silk joining the Policy Committee.</li> <li><b>d.</b> To approve Cllr Paul taking the matter of Marina Crescent back to CATG for further consideration in view of the public comments at the meeting and the emails and letters received. The matter requires further thought and will be included at the Annual Parish Meeting on the 26<sup>th</sup> of April 2022.</li> <li><b>e.</b> To approval the division of the HR and Finance committee to two separate committees of Finance and</li> </ul>	

	<p>HR to be implemented at the Annual meeting in May.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li><b>f.</b> To approve the creation of a Staffing Subcommittee to be implemented at the Annual meeting of the Town Council in May.</li> <li><b>g.</b> To accept the quote no. 2 for the new Fire Alarm in the Pavilion for £2126.10.</li> <li><b>h.</b> To accept quote no. 2 for the electrical remedial work at the Village Hall.</li> <li><b>i.</b> To approve the application for a grant from the Area Board towards the Council's Youth services for 2022/23.</li> <li><b>j.</b> The approval of a grant for a defibrillator at the Plough was no longer required as the pub quiz teams had raised sufficient funds to purchase the device without assistance.</li> </ul>	
<p><b>119/21</b></p>	<p><b>DISCUSSION TOPICS –</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. The Council discussed bringing back the Newsletter and would like to put together to distribute. The Councillors will distribute the letter themselves when it has been printed.</li> <li>b. The Skatepark consultation was discussed, and it was agreed to include this at the Annual Parish meeting in April.</li> <li>c. Speedwatch – update Cllr Paul will contact John Derryman to get the updated reports for Speedwatch and report back to the Council.</li> <li>d. The Planning Committee was discussed in light of Cllr Healing's absence, and it was agreed that Cllr Paul will take on acting Chairman of the Planning Committee in Cllr Healing's absence. It was decided to circulate all planning applications to all Councillors after which the Councillors can decide if a Planning meeting is needed.</li> </ul>	<p>Clerk to put together a draft Newsletter.</p>

<b>101/21</b>	<b>DATE OF NEXT MEETING</b> – 22 <sup>nd</sup> of February 2022	
---------------	--	--

\_\_\_\_\_ CHAIRMAN \_\_\_\_\_ DATED